
2014 July 22  Update news on property 
The news is that there is no pressing news at this time.  The legal process for the property has 
slowed considerably since Tim Bower returned on July 1.  He and Harry Peart have good legal 
counsel from Cap Haitien on what to do in the short term.  They have been advised to say as 
little as possible until further developments, which is why you have not heard much about the 
situation. It is quite possible that this could last several years.  
Harry made a good observation.  There are four ministries located on this campus, and it would 
be quite a stroke for the enemy of our souls to get everyone moved out.  We have also seen some 
increase in voodoo activity in this area.  The reality is that this is a spiritual battle, a local 
skirmish in the war of Satan against the God of heaven.   
In the midst of challenges, we see blessings.  The work on the ministry residence continues, and 
the men hope to pour the roof next week.  There will still be much to do after that, but we are 
trusting God to provide for all the needs.  I have to wonder if all construction men are optimists, 
because this is going to take a bit longer than the men expected. 
Thank you for continuing to pray.  Paul’s encouragement to pray in Ephesians 6:18 is followed 
by a request to pray for his boldness in proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  We want to be 
faithful in the ministries God has given us in the face of challenges and difficulties. 
In our Lord’s service, 
Dr. Anne 


